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July 11, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the memorandum of agreement regarding wages for administrative support classifications through December 31, 2013.  This agreement covers approximately 780 regular positions throughout King County government.

This agreement is entered into between King County and a coalition of unions representing 17 collective bargaining agreements containing administrative support classifications.  In an effort to maintain a consistent compensation structure for administrative staff in departments throughout the County, the parties agreed in September of 2008 to use a coalition format to bargain wages for these administrative support classifications.

The settlement does not provide any change to the base rates of pay for the classifications covered.  The settlement provides for a longevity premium of 1.5% for employees with 15 years of service with King County and 3.0% for employees with 20 years of service.  Employees must maintain a score of at least 3.25 (out of 5.0) on their annual performance evaluations in order to be eligible for this premium.  This premium is supported by market analysis of local public sector employers.  The longevity premium takes effect prospectively, on January 1, 2012, and contains no retroactive wage adjustments.

The agreement also sets forth a framework for bargaining future wage-related issues with this coalition of unions.

The administrative support classifications covered by this agreement are integral to every aspect of King County government.  These positions provide the full range of administrative services which support all King County operations and services.  Specifically, the classifications covered by this Agreement include:  Administrative Specialist 1 – 4, Fiscal Specialist 1 – 4, Customer Service Specialist 1 – 4, Technical Information Specialist 1 – 4, Administrative Office Assistant, Public Health Administrative Support Supervisor and Administrative Staff Assistant.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Unions.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations


Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 


    Office
